Haverfordwest Seals Annual General Meeting

February 17th 2015
Haverfordwest Leisure Centre, Haverfordwest
Meeting included – Sue Christopher (Freddy & Travis), Matthew Lewis, Nicala Harding (Jordan & Lucy), Jonathan & Suzanne Twigg (Louisa), Debbie Watson (Cara), Jo Griffiths (Emily), Alberto & Ann Girolami (Rebecca & Antonio), Clare Williams (Ffion), Pauline Louchart (Margot), Dave Cooke (Ieuan, Mared & Huw), Simon & Angela Mottram (Ben & Abbie), Jenny & Dai Webb (Tomas & Jac), Joanne Trueman (Lily), Simon Barrett & Geraldine O’Donnell (Sean Barrett), Jules King (Dylan Dawes), Nicky Powell (Jake & Jessie), Barbara Shepherd (Charlotte & Dominic), Makala Doughty (Jack & Katie), Gareth Bennett (Briony), Simeon Whalley (Lottie), Gwen Evans & mum, Mr. Hill (Matthew), Mr. Goddard (Harrison), Mr. Knowles (Amy), 
Apologies –, Helen Llewellyn (Owen & Nia), Kevin & Becky Hill (James & Katy), Eilidh & Todd McCartney (Catriona & Ishbel), Richard Thomas (Dan), Adrian Lincoln (Summer & Sky), Karen Thomson (Megan), Mary Lee Morris (Holly), Linda Jones (Carys), Donna Rowlands-Higgins (Isaac), Allison & Nev Williams (Kelsey), Caren Pettit (Aimee), Suzanne Stachy-Moses (Ffion Moses), Kim Morgan (Gryff), Corinne Davies (Issy), 
· Matthew Lewis (acting Chair), opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.
· Minutes approved from 2014 (PL & DW seconded). 
· Matters arising from previous minutes. Mr Jonathan Twigg requested to know what had happened to the Constitutional changes he had suggested for last AGM as they had been earmarked for discussion by committee. ML assured Mr Twigg that they would be discussed at our next Committee Meeting, immediately after the AGM.

· Amendments to the Constitution. Although there are no amendments to the constitution this year, the committee are aware that our current constitution is very outdated (written in 2005) and we need to either update our current one or adopt Swim Wales new constitution asap and that we would be holding an EGM to put this through.

· ML pointed out to the floor that swim Wales cannot agree some minor changes that would affect our small club quite detrimentally. Mr Twigg asked what changes these were. AG pointed out, as an example, that Swim Wales would expect every member to attend CP courses, even if they were never directly involved with swimmers. We understand the importance of these courses but have to take into account the volunteer status of our members and the fact that the courses would be held in Swansea or further possibly meaning an unachievable outcome for our club. PL also pointed out that Coaches could not be committee members, which would make running our club nearly impossible. JW then added that Swim Wales have kept amending the constitution, even sending out a new amendment today and that when they had decided permanently what their model constitution would definitely be, then we could look at it to see if it was suitable to adopt for Haverfordwest Seals.

· Mr Twigg then questioned whether a newer constitution was adopted in 2009 and stated a reference to minutes of a meeting 8/8/11.

“Club Constitution – SC been contacted by Monica Davies Hwest Leisure Centre for Club’s constitution. The auditors have requested a copy. AW to read through 2009 copy held by club and to forward. This document needs to be addressed next AGM.”

· AG stated that she had gone through all AGM minutes back to 2008 (as far as we have records), and none state a constitution change. Although the minutes that Mr Twigg mentioned suggest a change may be necessary, no change was made and that the constitution currently adopted was the amended 2005 copy.
Chairperson’s report. No Chair for 2014/2015. Acting Chair Matthew Lewis reminded the floor that we had changed last year’s constitution to read…
“Members who have not reached 18 years will be allowed a parent to vote by proxy on their behalf, if present at the meeting.”

· President’s Report. Given by Matthew Lewis (attached)
· Treasurer’s report given by Jenny Webb (attached). Balance stands at £2,977. Full report attached.
· Membership secretary update. Nicala Harding – 99 swimming members currently, we have topped 100 mark this year and have 7 more to add in March 2015 with new membership. Report attached.
· Lead Coaches Report Pauline Louchart. Report attached.
Amendments to the Constitution
There were no amendments to the constitution.
AOB 
No AOB
· Nominations for Officers
· Mr Twigg suggested there was an infringement of the Constitution for nominations of committee (not within 21 days of AGM) and as such, that nominations should be taken from the floor. Matthew pointed out that the nominations were requested and a deadline date was given to all members by email, newsletter and on our noticeboard within the timeframe of the constitution and that nominations had been received properly, nominated & seconded and agreed by the person nominated, so that the meeting would proceed as planned, with no nominations from the floor as there were no vacant positions that needed to be filled.
	Position
	Nomination – nominated by - seconded

	Chair
	Matthew Lewis  (PL & SC)

	Vice Chair
	Dave Cooke (SC & PL)

	Treasurer 
	Jenny Webb (BH & NH)

	Secretary 
	Jo Trueman (JW & BH) and Nicky Powell (AG & PL)

	Membership Secretary 
	Geraldine O’Donnell (SC & PL)

	Head Coach
	Pauline Louchart (SC & NH)

	Club welfare Officer 
	Ann Girolami (SC & NH)

	Child Protection Officer
	Ann Girolami (SC & PL)

	President
	Matthew Lewis 

	County Rep
	Sue Christopher (JW & AG)

	Parent Liaison Officers
	Jenny Webb (PL & NH)
Becky Hill (PL & JW)

	Team Manager 
	Pauline Louchart (JW & NH)

	Fixture Secretary
	Debbie Watson (SC & JW)

	Deputy Fixture Sec 
	Linda Jones (DW & PL)

	Committee members 
	Nicala Harding (BH & AG)
Makala Doughty (BH & AG)

	Social Secretary
	Angela Mottram (PL & JW)


Other Roles

	New Swimmer coordinator
	Makala Doughty

	Website
	Debbie Watson (needs assistant)

	Club Champs Organiser
	

	Notice board
	Makala Doughty & Geraldine O’ Donnell

	Photographer (? To take photos of club captains, committee etc. when needed)
	Makala Doughty

	People willing to take on small tasks
	Helen Llewellyn, Jo Griffiths, Gareth Bennett

	Newsletter
	Sue Christopher

	
	


· Matthew Lewis asked the floor to vote as a whole for all committee members and asked if there were any objections to this. There were none so a vote was cast.

· 37 votes in agreement

· 0 against

· 3 abstentations
· The new committee was voted in as above.
Date of next Annual General Meeting – Tuesday 16th February 2016 TBC
Meeting finished 7.42pm

(37 minutes and 50 secs – New PB!)

Minutes S Christopher
17/2/15
President’s Report
Lead Coaches reports
I

Treasurers Report 
I have no hesitation in recommending to the Committee that the same Accountants be appointed at the end of the current financial period.

Membership Secretary Report
President's Report

